

LOVE LETTER

Living Lord Lutheran Church
September 7, 2025

2725 58th Avenue Vero Beach, FL 32966



Living Lord Lutheran Church is a family of believers, renewed through the Holy Spirit, to be the real presence of Christ in this place.

THOSE SERVING THIS WEEK

Altar Guild: Ruthann Dougherty
Assistant Minister: Larry Dougherty

Reader: Kristen Aurand

Bulletin Covers & Love Letters: Chris & Lori

Hedstrom – In memory of loved ones.

Flowers: Lila & Glenn Prigge & Kathy & Bob Bender – in honor and celebration of all September birthdays in

our congregation.

Eternal Candle: Barbara Wolfe – In thankfulness for

the return presence of our Eternal Candle.

Hospitality: Available

Ushers: Dave Wallace & Jane Young

THOSE SERVING NEXT WEEK

Altar Guild: Ruthann Dougherty
Assistant Minister: Rosalie Fanlo

Reader: Jane Young

Bulletin Covers & Love Letters: Rosalie Fanlo–In honor of all my family members with September

birthdays.

Flowers: Barbara Wolfe – in honor & celebration of

family birthdays.

Eternal Candle: Barbara Wolfe – In honor &

celebration of family birthdays.

Hospitality: Available

Ushers: Dave Wallace & Jane Young

PLEASE REFER TO OUR DIRECTORY FOR ALL CONTACT INFORMATION CONCERNING ALL REQUESTS.

FOR LOVE LETTER CHANGES:

Please send any announcements or changes for the Love Letter to Wendy Stankus by <u>early</u> Wednesday morning.

A little smile adds a great deal to your face value. Submitted by Edna Wieler

Attendance Last Sunday: 34





<u>Birthday Sunday:</u> Jen Mann, Jane Young, Jill Wolfe, Karen Format, Barbara Wolfe, Linda Fulmer, Terry Schwartz, Tookie Smith, Emily Morrison, Phil Hufford, Rosalie Fanlo, John Wolfe & Edna Wieler.

Birthday Song Tune: "We Gather Together"
We celebrate with you the life that God gave you.
We thank you for letting us share in your joy.
God bless you and keep you, and shine his light upon you.

With love we sing together Happy Birthday to you. By Gretchen Marz

CHURCH EMAIL Our church email is:

Livinglordnews@yahoo.com.

We do send out the Love Letter every week, and the calendar once a month. If you are not receiving them, we either don't have your email address, or we don't have the right one. Contact Wendy Stankus to update your information or drop a note in the offering plate.



ONLINE GIVING TO LIVING LORD

Missed church a week or more? You can still give to Living Lord by way of this QR code. Simply click on the code, and follow the prompts on our church's website. You'll feel good about your giving, and your church will also.

If you would like Louise Martin's new address please contact Marion Crane or Wendy Stankus via email.

AS YOU SEE BELOW, THERE ARE STILL DATES AVAILABLE FOR DEDICATIONS THIS

YEAR. If you would like any of these, please either sign up using

<u>CHURCHCONNECT</u>, at the information table after Sunday service or contact Joan Kenney by email or phone/text before noon on Tuesday. *FLOWERS* - \$25/aa:

BULLETIN COVERS & LOVE LETTERS \$7.00/wk; ETERNAL CANDLE - \$35/mo.

SEPTEMBER

Flowers: Two -9/21, 9/28

OCTOBER

Flowers: One - 10/26

Bulletin Covers & Love Letters: 10/5, 10/12, 10/26

NOVEMBER

Flowers: Two - 11/16, 11/23; One - 11/30

Bulletin Covers & Love Letters: 11/2, 11/9, 11/16,

11/23, 11/30

DECEMBER

Flowers: Two - 12/28

Bulletin Covers & Love Letters: 12/7, 12/14, 12/21,

12/28

PRAYER LIST UPDATES: Please take a few moments to read over our Prayer List. If someone you have posted has had their prayers answered please let Wendy Stankus know by **early Wednesday morning** so that the Prayer List can be updated. Thank you.

ALL PRAYER LIST REQUESTS: are to be sent to WENDY

STANKUS. Best method is to fill in the information on the <u>PRAYER REQUEST CARDS</u> that are located on the "INFORMATION TABLE" in the Narthex/Lobby as well as in each Hymnal Rack in every pew in the church. Drop your request card in Joan's church mailbox and she will arrange to get it onto our Prayer List.



REMEMBER LIVING LORD IN YOUR ESTATE PLANNING –

Don't forget to include your church in your estate planning. Leave a legacy behind for future generations here at Living Lord. Your gift will help to further your church's mission in our community and around the world, and ensure that future generations in Vero Beach

will continue

to call Living Lord their home congregation. And it doesn't have to be tens of thousands of dollars. Small gifts add up.

LIKE OUR FACEBOOK/INSTAGRAM PAGE?

- 1. Go to our webpage: www.livinglordlutheran.com
- 2. Find the Facebook/Instagram symbol on the bottom of the home page and click on it.
- 3. Page will open and you click the like button.
- 4. You liked our page and you now can access the postings on our Facebook/Instagram page. It is simple and it is easy.





PB & J Sandwiches

If you have some free time on a Thursday afternoon, consider signing up to be a volunteer to make peanut butter and jelly sandwiches. These sandwiches supplement the food that poor, destitute people in the Gifford area of Indian River County receive. They receive a meal from Our Father's Table Soup Kitchen from Monday to Friday, and now they receive some food for the weekend. We spend a lot of time laughing, but we get the job done (100 sandwiches in one hour). If you are available please sign up.



<u>Florida/Bahamas Synod</u> - Want to find out what's going on in Lutheran congregations around your Synod? Check out the Synod's website at: www.fbsynod.com.

Also, for past date E-Spirit newsletters, or to subscribe, see: www.fbsynod.com/e-spirit-archive



WELCOME ALL LADIES: SARAH CIRCLE MEETING TUESDAY, September 9, 2024 - 2:00 p.m. Ladies come join the group to discuss and plan future events for the coming year. Please plan on joining us on Tuesday, 09/9/24 at 2:00 p.m. in the Wolfe Fellowship Hall.

Many minds, many thoughts make successful events!



PIZZA & GAME NIGHT

Come join us Saturday evening September 13th at 5:00 pm for a fun evening with our friends eating pizza, playing various games. Please sign the sign-up sheet located in the Narthex/Lobby so we will know how much pizza to provide. There will be a Free Will Offering. Hope to see you then!

<u>You're invited to our next Quick Wits Meeting!</u> Please join us on Tuesday, September 16, 2025 at 1pm for our next meeting. We will be putting our heads together to discuss ideas to improve our overall church experience. The more the merrier!!